
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
       March 11, 2008 
 
 
ATTY. CARMELA S. FERNAN 
Regional Director 
Department of Budget and Management 
Region VII 
Sudlon, Lahug 
Cebu City 
 
Dear Dir. Fernan: 
 
 May we refer to you for appropriate reply the queries raised by the municipal 
accountant of Siquijor, Siquijor through our field officer in the municipality on the leave 
benefits of barangay officials particularly on those who failed to get re-elected in the 
October 29 election. 
 
 We are constrained to refer the matter to you considering the same is the subject 
of the memorandum circular jointly issued by DBM and the Civil Service Commission 
(Joint Circular No. 1-S2004).   
 
 Your prompt response shall be highly appreciated. 
 
       Truly yours, 
 
 
 
       PEDRO A. NOVAL, JR. 
           Regional Director 
 
 
.cc :  PD Dominica Lacuesta 
        DILG Siquijor Provincial Office 
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